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Next BCBA Meeting Scheduled for July 11 

The next scheduled event for Boone County Bar Association members will be the regular BCBA meeting, 

Wednesday, July 11. David “Butch” Butcher, Survey Manager with Crocket Engineering, will present a follow-up 

presentation to his March 2018 CLE, entitled “Preparing Property Descriptions”. The CLE program has been 

approved for 1.2 hours of MCLE credits. 

Lunch will begin at 11:30 a.m. the Broadway Hotel, 1111 E. Broadway. The presentation will begin about 

noon. A business meeting will precede the program. Lunch will be $14, with checks made out to BCBA. There is 

metered parking available in the covered lot next to the hotel. 

RSVP: To reserve your spot for this meeting, click on the RSVP button on the Boone County Bar’s website 

home page, or use this link: http://boonecountybar.org/rsvp/ by 4:30 P.M., Friday, July 6. If you RSVP for the 

lunch and do not attend, you will be expected to pay the ticket price anyway because the BCBA will have be 

charged based on the number of reservations. 

 

2017-2018 BCBA CLE Programs Listed 
For the convenience of BCBA members completing their CLE reports due July 31 for the fiscal year ending June 

30, all the CLE credit programs presented by the BCBA from July 2017 through June 2018 are listed below. The 

same list appears on the website at http://www.bocomobar.org/cle.htm. 

"Tips on MAI and MAIcr" - Judge Deborah Daniels - June 13, 2018 - 1.2 hours MCLE 

"A Year In Risk Management" - Whittney Dunn, The Bar Plan - May 9, 2018 - 1.0 hours (ETHICS) 

"Surveys of Real Estates" - David "Butch" Butcher, Survey Manager with Crocket Engineering - March 14, 2018 

- 1.2 hours. 

"Power of the Sunshine Law: How to get the best records to help your case” - Nicole Volkert and Jose Caldera 

- February 14, 2018 - 1.2 hours. 

"Risk management, including recent rule changes related to the safekeeping of electronic information” - Chris 

Stiegemeyer, Executive Vice President of the Bar Plan Foundation - January 10, 2018 - 1.2 hours (ETHICS). 

CASA, Mid-Mo Legal Services and the Veteran's Clinic -presented - November 8, 2017 - 1.2 hours. 

"State of the Court Address" - presented by Presiding Judge Kevin Crane - October 11, 2017 - 1.2 hours. 

“Effective Use of Mediation in Your Practice” - James Levin, MU Law School - August 9, 2017 - 1.2 hours. 

“Views from the Western District Court of Appeals - How can all of us do better with appellate case work?” - 

Judges Mark Pfeifer and Ted Ardini - July 12, 2017 - 1.2 hours. 

 

Membership Rolls Have Been Updated 
 The email distribution list and membership directory has been updated. Members who records indicate have not 

paid dues have been removed from the rolls. There currently are 301 people on the email distribution list. Twenty-

five (25) are included for reasons other than being members, and some of our members are exempt from paying 

dues. Dues are waived for members who have been licensed for 50 years or more or who are at least 75 years old.  

 If you believe your membership is currently in good standing and you do not receive the notice of May 

Newsletter published May 8, please contact Thad Taylor at thad@midwestelderlaw.com. There is a chance you 

will have been mistakenly removed from the distribution list. 

Please provide the 2018 Boone County Bar Association Dues Payment/Waiver Form with your payment or 

exemption http://boonecountybar.org/dues/. 

  

http://boonecountybar.org/rsvp/
http://www.bocomobar.org/cle.htm
mailto:thad@midwestelderlaw.com
http://boonecountybar.org/dues/


 Page 2 of 5 

 
12th Annual Chipping in for Charity Golf Tournament October 8th 

The 12th annual Chipping in for Charity golf tournament organized by the Community Involvement 

Committee is scheduled for Monday, October 8, 2018 (Columbus Day - a court holiday).  This year's tournament 

will be held at Columbia Country Club, 2210 North Country Club Drive.  Net proceeds from the tournament will 

be donated to Mid-Missouri Legal Services, which plans to use the funds for its Veterans Law Project.  The 

tournament is a four-person scramble format, open to both lawyers and non-lawyers.  The entry fee is $125/person 

and $500/team, which includes green fees, range privileges, cart, lunch, beverages (beer, soda, water), post-

tournament reception at Truman’s Bar & Grill, etc.  Prizes will be awarded to winning teams and for various on-

course games and contests.  There will also be hole-in-one prizes.  The registration deadline for the tournament is 

Monday, September 24th.  To make the tournament a success and raise as much money as possible, sponsorships 

and prize donations for the tournament are needed.  Attached is the sponsor information letter, the listing of the 

sponsorship opportunities, and the flyer to register for the tournament.  Please contact Sander Sowers at 875-1991 

or sowers@learwerts.com  to sign up, donate, participate, and arrange sponsorships.  You may also download the 

registration flyer from the BCBA website link to flyer here. For Sponsorship information you may also download 

the flyer link here.  The golf tournament has raised $111,103.42 for charity since its inception thanks to the many 

donors, participants, and sponsors.  The Committee would like to thank the following businesses that have already 

committed to sponsor this year’s tournament: Eagle Sponsors: Missouri Bar Young Lawyers Section Council; 

Hospitality Sponsor: Truman’s Bar & Grill. 

 

Fourth Annual Larry Fuller Memorial Blue Goose Golf Tournament July 30 
Fourth Annual Larry Fuller Memorial Blue Goose Golf Tournament will be held on July 30 at the Country 

Club of Missouri. The event benefits the MU Law School Veterans Clinic, Central Missouri Honor Flight, and the 

Larry Fuller Scholarship Fund. Contact Jim Howard for more information jhoward@rogersehrhardt.com or 

register online at www.bluegoosemidmogolf.com.  

 

Job Opening Thirteenth Judicial Circuit Family Court 
 The Thirteenth Judicial Circuit Family Court has an opening for Legal Counsel, Juvenile Office. Summary of 

duties include: Complex and varied professional work in providing legal research and representation for a juvenile 

office in a multi-county circuit. Work involves litigating cases on behalf of the juvenile office in Boone and 

Callaway; advising the juvenile office in matters of law and policy; reviewing proposed legislation for its impact on 

court procedure; and providing assistance in the interpretation of new legislation and making recommendations on 

implementation which may include new or revised court procedures. Work is performed under the general 

supervision of the juvenile officer and is reviewed through conferences and written reports. Please submit resume 

and application forms electronically to: BNE-Jobs-Juvenile@courts.mo.gov. Applications are available at: 

http://www.courts.mo.gov/hosted/circuit13/other/jobs.htm. All items submitted by email MUST be in PDF format. 

You may also hand deliver resumes and applications to: Ruth McCluskey, 13th Judicial Circuit Family Court, 

Juvenile Division, Boone County Courthouse, 705 East Walnut Street, Columbia, MO 65201. Deadline to submit 

resumes/applications by 5:00 P.M., Tuesday, July 10, 2018. 

 

Date Set for 2018 Annual Jim Butcher Memorial Picnic  
The 2018 Annual Jim Butcher Memorial Picnic will take place on Friday, September 7, at Twin Lakes Park. A 

social hour will begin about 5 p.m., followed by dinner about 6 p.m. Smoked ribeye, bratwurst, hot dogs, and 

traditional side dishes, and beverages including beer, wine and soft drinks will be served.  

Jim Butcher organized our annual picnic for many years before his untimely death in the late 1980’s. After his 

death, the event was renamed the Jim Butcher Memorial Picnic in his honor. 

The Picnic Committee includes Mark Langworthy, Chair, Stan Clay, Judge Mark Pfeiffer, Josh 

Oxenhandler, Christina Devine, Gretchen Yancey, Lisa Key, Jason Simmons, Christina McCartney, Sander 

Sowers, Carlyle Foley, and Norman Lampton. The picnic is free to all members and their families/significant 

others. This year, as the picnic draws near, RSVP’s will be asked for, to help the Picnic Committee plan the perfect 

event.  

mailto:sowers@learwerts.com
https://boonecountybar.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/2018-05-17-BCBA-Golf-tournament-flyer.pdf
https://boonecountybar.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/2018-05-17-BCBA-Golf-tournament-sponsorship-options.pdf
http://jhoward@rogersehrhardt
http://www.bluegoosemidmogolf.com/
mailto:BNE-Jobs-Juvenile@courts.mo.gov
http://www.courts.mo.gov/hosted/circuit13/other/jobs.htm
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Nominating Committee Appointed; Apply for Positions 
 On June 1, 2018, BCBA President Jason Simmons appointed Sander Sowers, Marcy Greenwade, and Kay 

Evans to the Nominating Committee to select next year’s officers and executive committee members.  

 BCBA members interested in being (or nominating) an officer or executive committee member for 2018-19 

should contact any one of the Nominating Committee members before July 31. Their contact information is: 

 Sander Sowers:  sowers@learwerts.com, phone 875-1991 

 Marcy Greenwade: marcy@rgcounsel.com, phone 443-3463 

 Kay Evans :  kevans@lawmissoui.com, phone 442-1660 

 The former system of selecting the next Vice President on a seniority basis no longer applies. The Vice 

President is nominated to serve as next year’s President. Other positions available are Secretary, Treasurer, and 

two at-large members of the Executive Committee. The election will be held at the annual meeting and picnic in 

September. 

 
Heart of Missouri Casa is Looking for a Sublessor 

Starting August 15, 2018 to finish lease through June 30, 2019. Sublessor may negotiate lease terms 

beyond June 30, 2019 directly with landlord. 

1316 Old 63 S, Suite 104 

Columbia, MO 65201 

1,236 square foot office suite. 4 large offices, storage closet, reception area, kitchen/breakroom, access to shared 

bathrooms, private, side-entrance, large parking lot, easy access off Stadium/Old 63, south-facing windows (lots of 

sun!). 

Gross rent is $1,450/month. Utilities not included. Landlord provides janitorial service for shared bathrooms and 

maintains outside property. 

Contact Kelly Hill, Executive Director, by email or 573-442-4670 

Directly reach landlord, Elizabeth Crawford, at 573-875-1250 or by email  

 
Around the bar . . . 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

None reported at this time. 

TRANSITIONS 

Russ Still and Frank Koch are pleased to announce the formation of the firm of Harlan, Still and Koch.  Russ 

and Frank are the principal members of the firm; Tim Harlan and Christina Devine are Of Counsel to the firm.  

Harlan, Still and Koch is still located at 515 Cherry Street, Suite 300, Columbia, MO 65201.  Their practice is still 

focused on the representation of Social Security Disability claimant and Long-Term Disability Insurance 

claimants.  

 

NEW MEMBERS 

Jason Luke Jacoby, Cripps & Simmons, LLC, 1109 Club Village Dr., Suite 101, phone: 573-447-3399, email: 

Jason.jacoby@crippsandsimmons.com , Practice Areas: Elder Law, Probate, Trust, Estate Planning, Tax Law. 

Chris Miller, The Law Office of Chris Miller, 107 N. 7th Street, Columbia, MO 65201, phone: 573-499-0200, 

email: chris@centralmissourilegal.com , Practice Areas: Administrative, Civil Litigation-Plaintiff, Criminal 

Defense, Employment and Labor, Family Law, Workers Compensation. 

 

OTHER NEWS 

The 13th Circuit Associate Court’s current list of conflicts to the regular docket schedule, effective June 22, 

2018, has been uploaded to the website and can be found at http://boonecountybar.org/docket-schedules/. 

mailto:rusty@wasf-law.com
mailto:marcy@rgcounsel.com
mailto:kevans@lawmissoui.com
mailto:kelly@homcasa.org
mailto:lizbcrawford@yahoo.com
mailto:Jason.jacoby@crippsandsimmons.com
mailto:chris@centralmissourilegal.com
http://boonecountybar.org/docket-schedules/
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About 62 members and guests attended the regular monthly BCBA presentation "Tips on MAI and MAIcr" by 

Judge Daniels on June 13th. 
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June 2018 TREASURER’S REPORT BY ANDREW KOPP 
 
Account balance of as May 31, 2018 $17,336.85 

 
Receipts 05/31/18 to 06/29/18 

06/29 Bar Dues  $589.00 

06/29 Luncheon $378.00 
 
Total Receipts $967.00 

 
Expenses 05/31/18 to 06/29/18 

06/29 The Broadway (Luncheon) $(453.60) 
 
Total Expenses ($453.60) 

Account Balance as of June 29, 2018 $17,850.25 

 

The Boone County Bar Association Newsletter is published monthly by the Boone County Bar Association, Inc. Send items for 
publication to the Editor/Webmaster, Thad Taylor, 1121 Bus. 70 E, Ste. 2B, Columbia, MO 65201, phone 445-4755, fax 445-4756, 
email thad@midwestelderlaw.com. Annual dues are $50 and may be sent to the Treasurer, Andrew Kopp, BCBA, 705 E. Walnut, 
Columbia, MO 65201. 2016-17 BCBA officers are: President, Jason Simmons, 1109 Club Village Dr., Ste. 101, P.O. Box 7068, 
Columbia, MO 65205-7068, phone 447-3355, Vice President, Jill Jackson, 3210 Bluff Creek Dr., Columbia, MO 65201, phone 449-
2613; Secretary, Molly Metza, 401 Locust Street, Suite 401, Columbia, MO 65201, phone 442-1660; and Treasurer, Andrew Kopp, 
address above. Executive Committee members are the officers and Marjorie Lewis, Ben Faber, and Dave Knight. The BCBA web site 
is at www.bocomobar.org. 


